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Date: Friday 17th December 2021 
Dear FOI Applicant, 
Thank you for your freedom of information request received in this office on 30th November 2021 in which you asked:
Please can you advise how the event pictured in the below tweet was paid for? I am requesting this information under the FOI Act. Did attendees pay individually or was it paid using your funds?
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FWestMidsVRU%2Fstatus%2F1465733058175418380%3Ft%3DXM0QfGC09Bp9_cLuas3jyQ%26s%3D19&amp;data=04%7C01%7Cgemma.bridgwater%40westmidlands.police.uk%7C296c9571aa73435a7e8608d9b4bed184%7C2b0f1af29e024cfb982fc61fd716ee98%7C0%7C0%7C637739553908417444%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&amp;sdata=0yCYGRgcwrRjQiuXwWddMQ6VDyFaBb7HqoeZ3Shkn%2FE%3D&amp;reserved=0
In response to your request, I can confirm that the purpose of the event was to bring together staff from the 18 Violence Reduction Units (VRU) together with Home Office officials, who fund the VRU’s, to discuss the future of the network and to identify ways to work together to secure future funding. The West Midlands VRU was selected to host this gathering, a role that will be undertaken by other VRUs around the country for future meetings. 
The cost of the gathering is being recovered from the Home Office through the VRU grant mechanism. This was cheaper and less bureaucratic than each of the attendees making separate claims for overnight travel and refreshment costs to the Home Office, and enabled the West Midlands VRU to use a community venue rather than a large chain.  No locally available funding has been diverted to host this event.
Freedom of Information Right of Appeal 

Any person who has requested information from the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case. 
A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email.   You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to: 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

Lloyd House 

Birmingham 

B4 6NQ 

Telephone: 0121 626 6060 

Email: wmpcc@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. The OPCC will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months. 

All investigations will be undertaken by someone not involved in the original response. 

The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.
Yours sincerely, 
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Alethea Fuller
Deputy Chief Executive
	Lloyd House, Colmore Circus Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6NQ
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